
August 2019

Dear Praying Friends and Supporters,

Greetings through Christ’s precious Name! As of this 
writing it is still cold here, but temperatures will go 
up in the coming days.

Once again we would like to extend our heartfelt 
thanks to all of you  who help us in praying and 
supporting us financially for the ministry here in 
South Brazil. We have some items of praises and 
prayer requests where you can 
join us in thanking and praying to 
God.

May 17-19, 2019  The Grace churches here in South 
Brazil had their Annual Women’s Conference in the 
metropolitan area of Curitiba. It was attended by about 
40 delegates. Nene was one of the Speakers.

July 12-14, 2019  We had our 
Workers and Church Leaders 
Fellowship in Serra do Uru, Santa 
Catarina, attended by 30 delegates. 
I (Gomer) was one of the speakers 
on the subject of Baptism.

July 23-24, 2019  Pontal do Sul Grace Church 
Anniversary where I (Gomer) was one of the speakers.
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East Timor plan is still on our prayer list. Pray that 
everything will be in accordance with His will. We 
have some legal paperwork to transfer before we 
can leave, and working with the government here 
takes time.

Pray for our health. Nene has stress and it is slowly 
getting better.

Once again thank you for being with us through 
prayers and financial support for the ministry here in 
South Brazil.

In Christ’s Service,
                                   Gomer and Nene Indino

Month of July 2019  A father and daughter accepted Jesus Christ as their Lord and Savior. 
They have attended our church regularly ever since they reconciled to our God.  A young 
guy attended our church service for a couple of Sundays and finally, last Sunday August 4, he 
trusted and accepted the Lord. 

Praia de Leste church planting ministry is still on the move. The 
first plan of the building construction with the idea of putting 
treated round timber  was not being realized. Heavy rains and 
strong wind just tore it down and we lost some investments in 
it. Now we are building it with bricks and concrete, and we 
are almost half-way on the construction. Pray for finances and 
construction materials that are needed for this building. Pray 
also for Pastor Luis Brizola and his wife Esther, together with 
Thiago and his wife, who are in the ministry in this area. Pray 
especially for their financial support.

Another area of church planting started a 
couple of months ago through Pastor Carlos 
and Carmina Shmidt in Ibirama, Santa Catarina, 
where a group of believers are starting to have 
regular weekly services.


